2020 Budget Message from the Township Manager

The 2020 Budget for Dover Township holds the line on taxes as well as Water and Sewer rates, so our residents
will not see any increases to these bills. Our community will still be investing in our infrastructure extensively.
Completion of the Township’s Public Works Garage Expansion will be finalized with fencing and lighting around the
facility. Eagle View Park’s Floodplain Restoration Project, funded by PA Department of Environmental Protection
Growing Greener Grant funds, will begin in the Spring and we are waiting to hear whether Phase 1 of the Park
improvements will receive grant funding from the PA Department of Conservation and Natural Resources.
Rohler’s Church Road will see a bridge replacement project in 2020 and engineering work to commence bridge
improvements on Fox Run Road is also budgeted. Additionally projects to be funded with General Fund monies
include: purchase an additional leaf machine (a grant will be applied for to try to obtain 90% of the cost of this
machine); pipes will be replaced on Mountain, Salmon Run and Nursery Roads in preparation for future paving
projects; three stormwater pond retro-fits will be engineered and constructed; the Community Building Kitchen
will have a new stove and range, convection oven, and refrigerators installed; the Community Building will also
have a sealant placed on the roof above the Dover Library and Heritage Senior Center; and a feasibility study will
be completed on the Fire Station to determine possible space improvements for the facility. In addition to these
projects, a new truck for our Facilities Department is budgeted, along with a new hire to aid in maintenance to
our buildings and expanding park system.

Our State Liquid Fuels Funds will be used on the following road projects: Paving on Raycom, Belair, Intermediate
and North Salem Church from Poe’s corner to School House Road; Storm pipe work on Jessica and Abby, 1900
block of Poplars Road, Intermediate Avenue, Honey Run Drive and Fox Run at Hunter Drive; Micro-surfacing on the
Fox Run curve will also be performed.

The Sanitary Sewer System is currently under a consent order with the Department of Environmental Protection to
resolve infiltration and inflow into the system. We have budgeted significant funds to begin a line replacement
project in the Andover Subdivision and in the future Eagle View Park. Additional lining is budgeted from Eagle
View Park to Davidsburg Road. We will engineer for the replacement of portions of the Fox Run Interceptor this
year. The Sewer Authority has awarded a contract to Anrich, Inc. for upsizing the Palomino Road Interceptor.
This project has seen some delays but should be finalized in 2020. A portion of the Joint Use line (located along the
Little Conewago Creek) has been bid and will begin work in the new year. This project will include a new
headworks for the Wastewater Treatment Plant, which will aid in screening items that are harmful to the pumps at
the plant. A new line North of Dover Borough for future business growth, is currently in design and permitting.
This department will see a purchase of a new Chevy Express Commercial Van and Line Inspection System. The
piece of equipment is used to televise the sewer lines sending camera images to the truck for the purposes of
determining maintenance issues. Additionally, an Easement Jetter is also budgeted.

Continued on page 3



Municipal Office Hours
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Phone 717-292-3634
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Dover Township Meeting Schedule

Board of Supervisors
The Board of Supervisors will hold their regular meetings in the
Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover,
Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the second (2”d) and fourth (4th)
Mondays of the month. The Dover Township Board of Supervisors
invites the public to attend.

Industrial & Commercial Development Committee
The Dover Township Industrial and Commercial Development
Committee promotes industrial and commercial activities that will
expand the greater Dover area tax base. Meetings are held at the
Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover,
Pennsylvania, at 4:00 PM on the fourth (4™) Wednesday of the
month.

Planning Commission

The Dover Township Planning Commission is a five member
Commission with one alternate member. The term of office is a five
year staggered term. This Commission is an advisory body to the
Board of Supervisors. The Authority is granted by the Municipal
Planning Code of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. The local
ordinance of control is the Subdivision and Land Development Plan
of Dover Township and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan.
Meetings are held at the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West
Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the first (1%)
Wednesday of the month.

Sewer Authority

The Dover Township Sewer Authority is the owner and financier of
the Wastewater Treatment Facility, a regional facility, for Dover
Township. The body is a five member, staggered term, Authority
authorized by the Authorities Act of 1945 of the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania. It is a Non-Operating Authority due to a “Lease Back
Agreement” of operation to the Township. Meetings are held at the
Wastewater Treatment Plant, 851 Graffius Road, York, Pennsylvania,
at 7:00 PM on the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.

Place trees curbside for collection on Saturday,
January 11th or place out along with your
regular scheduled trash collection day as your
one large item for pick up.

Classes are held at the Community Building Kitchen
Cost for each class is 545.00

Making Natural Personal Care Products
Feb 6—9:30am-1pm

Making Natural Home Cleaning Products

*
Please remember to Mar 3—9:30-1pm & Mar 24—4:30-8pm

remove all decorations and tinsel.
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This piece of equipment will be used in sewer right of ways that are
not accessible using our heavy Flush Truck.

The Water System continues to work toward engineering a water line
replacement on Route 74 North of Dover Borough to coincide with the
Sewer line installation. A portion of the Andover Subdivision will
receive new water lines. Two new trucks were ordered in 2019 but
will not be received until 2020. Minor equipment purchases include a
Wachs Jackhammer, Trash Pump, Hydraulic Diamond Pipe Cutters and
Box Shoring.

Anne Zarlenga
Emergency Management
Coordinator
Be Prepared! Be Safe!

Staff Needed:

Firefighting Branch Officer: We are looking for
a retired firefighter to help advise elected
officials and EMC of activities on the fire
ground. Complete other duties as assigned.

Additionally, the Fire Department will be using Fire Tax Capital Reserve
Funds to place a down payment on a new engine to be purchased in
2021. This engine will replace the 2001 Engine. The proceeds from
the sale will be returned to Fire Tax Reserve Fund. The remaining
funds for the purchase will be budgeted through future budget years
as loan payments.

Mass Care Officer: Assists the County and
Dover TWP EMA in maintaining a listing of
Mass Care — Shelter facilities including
capacities. Coordinates the shelter.

Situation Awareness Officer: If you like social
media, this job is for you. Maintain the social
media sites. Report to the EMA Duty Offices

It is Dover Township’s goal to provide quality services in a financially it any changes from events to weather.

responsible way. Building Futures and Creating Memories for our
residents is always our top priority.

Training: No prerequisites. We will train you.
Love working as a TEAM? This is for you.

Contact: Submit a resume to Anne Zarlenga at
azarlenga@dovertownship.org.

Access and Functional Needs

The Apartment Boom — Condensed

Dover continues to grow into a more thriving, family-centered community.
In order to accommodate this growth, the Township needs to properly plan
for the future of our community. The Township is nearing the end of a Joint-
Comprehensive Plan update in partnership with the Borough. Some major
topics or themes have been education, recreation, workforce development,
economic development, and, of course, housing.

Some residents have frequently asked, “Why do we need new apartments?
Won’t they overburden our school district? Will our roads be able to handle
this additional growth?”

Housing needs have shifted throughout generations. Today’s young work-
force continues to seek affordable, manageable, and transient housing.
Simply put, we want to provide areas where skilled laborers can live, work,
and play, and we want recent college graduates to return home, find quality
jobs here, and spend money in our local economy.

It is no secret that most young professionals are overburdened with the cost
of student debt. Proper planning allows us to provide affordable housing
options to these young individuals while encouraging them to spend their
money locally right here in Dover.

Broadly speaking, keeping a vibrant community together requires skilled
training and/or education of our youth, quality jobs, affordable housing, and
suitable recreational areas. This ultimately will raise the quality of life here
in Dover and, in turn attract more residents to our community. And we need
to plan accordingly.

Do you or a loved one have special
needs during an evacuation? Do you
use a wheel chair, walker, or are you
confined to a bed, on oxygen or any
other medical devices implanted or

external to the body?
In an EMERGENCY, Dover Township

EMA wants to be there for you and

help with your needs. The formis

available at the Township office and is
now also available on the Dover
Township website:
www.dovertownship.org

*Please help yourself and fill out the
form so we can help you.

If you completed the form in the past,
please note that we added Medical Devices
and Generators. We want to help you
when the generator fails to start and you
need electric to run your devices.

Thank You,
Annie Zarlenga, EMIC & Peggy Durnin, Public
Health & Medical Officer Dover Ambulance



is an engaging

children’s soccer program
with a focus on character
development. Our caring
team positively impacts
children’s lives on and off
the field through best in
class coaching, curriculum

and communication.

Ages 2-5

Dover Community
Center
Thursday Evenings
starting January 16th

Enroll on our website

Don’t forget about
our Fall 2.0 Season starting
November 6 for ages 2-5.

Outdoor Christmas decorations, Christmas lights and Halloween Decorations.
Donations can be brought to the Dover Township building at 2480 West Canal Rd.
during normal business hours Monday—Friday 8-4:30



Groundhog Day Celebrations
February 2, 2020

Dover Doug’s Prognostication
7am - Dover Community Park
*Attendees receive a FREE ticket to the pancake breakfast*

All-You-Can-Eat Pancake Breakfast

8-11am Community Building
Tickets at door: $5 adults; $3 seniors/children 12 and under;
Children under 2 are Free.

2020 Bus Trips —Now Selling!

April 18—New York City June 13—New York City
April 25-May 3—New Orleans June 27—Washington, DC
May 9—St Michaels, MD September 14-18— Vermont
May 16—Cape May, NJ September 19—Sunfest
June 8-12—Cape Cod October 10—Jim Thorpe

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:

October 17— Altoona
October 24—Chestertown, MD
December 5—Dickens Christmas

December 19—New York City

2020/2021 Tours with Collette

Join us on Wednesday, March 1 1th at 6pm at
the Heritage Senior Center for an informational

April 11, 10am-2pm
Family Fun!

Flashlight (ages 10-18) - April 10, 8:30pm (Brookside Park)
Ages 0-9- April 11, 10am (TBA)

Special Needs- April 11, 11:30am (TBA)

meeting for these upcoming tours:

November 29-Iceland’s Magical Northern
Lights-7 days

April 7-Canyon Country-8 days

Check our website for up
to date lists of NEW
programs.

www.DoverTwpRec.com

Over 30 Basketball

January 7th - April 14th
Tuesdays—7-9 pm

S1 per Night

North Salem Elm. School Gym



Dover High School Students get Real Life Skills on the Job at Dover Township

Dover High School has long offered Seniors the opportunity to work in
the community and with local business and government agencies.
These opportunities are offered through their Career and Technical
Education (CTE) programs. Under the current CTE program, there are
opportunities for job shadowing and internships. DASD offers the
following CTE Programs: Accounting, Business Office Management,
Marketing, Commercial Advertising Art, Agriculture General,
Horticulture, Ag-Mechanics, Geospatial Technology, Computer Science,
Engineering Technology and Diversified Occupations.

Here at Dover Township, we have been fortunate to work with students
in both the Accounting and Geospatial Technology programs. Students

have had the opportunity to see their work applied in the field.
Geospatial students have spent time collecting data and mapping that
data about our roads and utility systems. Accounting interns have been exposed to Payroll, Accounts Receivable/

Accounts Payable, Utility Billing and the budget process.

We currently have two Accounting Interns, Jay’La Bates and Gina Strine, working part-time in our office. They are both
Seniors with a desire to attend college. Jay’La plans to attend college in Maryland and will pursue a degree in
Mathematics or Accounting. Gina plans to attend college in Pennsylvania and is looking to pursue a degree in Teaching
or Accounting. Additionally, Class of 2019 graduate, Brooke Scearce stayed with us last Spring through the Summer
part-time and recently took a full-time position in the Front Office as our Administrative Clerk.

This experience has been a rewarding one for the students and our staff. If your business has an interest in obtaining
an intern from Dover High School, please contact Charles Benton, the Director of Career Education and Academic
Services at phone (717-292-3600 ext. 10105) or email at Cbenton@DoverSD.org to find out how you can benefit from
these programs and by giving our Dover students a Real Life Experience!

Weigelstown Lions News
Bingo March 29, 2020

Please save the date Sunday, March 29, 2020 for our annual bingo
fundraiser. The theme will be wine and gift cards and the bingo will
be held at the Dover Community Center, 3700 Davidsburg Road.
Doors will open at 12:00 noon and games will begin at 2 p.m. There
will be also be special games, raffles, door prizes and games of
chance. Food will be available for purchase.

Look for more details in the coming months or call or email Karen
Yetter at 717-764-0141/zoocrewmum@comcast.net or you may
also contact Lion President Dave Boyer at 717-467-8338 or
boyer426@comcast.net.

Proceeds from the bingo

will help the Weigelstown

Lions support charities

and local organizations.

Weigelstown Lions
Volunteers Appreciated
Any Dover area resident interested in helping
the Weigelstown Lions to serve our community
is invited to volunteer to work at our upcoming
BBQ or Community Service Projects. Please call
or email Dennis Meckley at 717-764-3131
email:dmeckle@comcast.net or any Lion
member to discuss details. You can also find
additional information about Weigelstown
Lions on our web site at e-clubhouse.org or
visit our Facebook page.

Lions Donate Disability Swing
to Leib Elementary

The Weigelstown Lions presented a check to Leib
Elementary school to purchase a disability swing
for their playground. Shown in the photo are Left
to Right; Leib Principal Dr. Troy Wiestling, Lions
Denny & Deb Shue and DASD Board of Directors
President Nathan Eifert


mailto:dmeckle@comcast.net

The Greater Dover Historical Society (GDHS), established in 2003, has an overall mission to
gather, restore, preserve and conserve historical articles and items indigenous to the
Greater Dover area for the education and appreciation they may bring to those who view or
study them.

The Society maintains a reconstructed Blacksmith Shop in Ketterman Park, where Blacksmith
demonstrations are held on the second Saturday of the month from April through October.
Additionally, a guided historic walking tour through the Borough is held in early June.

Two on-going community service projects are held annually. From April through October,

members do trash pick-up along Route 74 from the Borough line north to Sky Top Trail. From September through
November, members donate various paper products to our Care to Share program. In November, the collected items are
donated to the Dover Food Bank.

GDHS meetings are held at 7:00 PM on the third Thursday of the month in the Calvary Lutheran Church social hall. Three
or four guest speakers or special programs are typically scheduled during the year. Information about Dover’s history,
landmarks, our annual walking tour, and sale items, along with membership information and applications can be found
at www.gdhspa.org.

The Friends of the Dover Library are excited to begin this Fundraiser celebrating Spring. Bird
watching is a wonderful way to spend family time, and these bird boxes will provide a safe

environment for your backyard birds!

We are focusing on bird boxes for small nesting birds: Bluebirds, Wrens, Chickadees, Finches,
etc. They are uniquely crafted with a opening hatch for easy cleaning.

We will begin taking orders the end of January at the Dover Library. We have two options

available: Gray stained box for $18.00 or an Unstained box for $15.00. Proceeds will be used to
fund the many programs the library has for the community. To purchase or order a Nesting Box, forms are available at the
Library and can be turned in at the desk. Cash or Check payment is required at the time of purchase/order. Checks should
be made payable to: Dover Library. We will contact you when your box is finished.

Every Monday starting at 6:45 pm. Progressive jackpot starting at $500.

Meat drawings will be held the second Friday of the month (except September and December); January 10,
February 14 and March 13, 2020. Doors open at 5 pm with dinner served at 6 pm. Drawings begin at 7 pm,
meat prizes are from Weaver's of Wellsville. No charge to attend or for dinner. You support the Fire Co. by
purchasing tickets for the meat drawings and other games of chance. Ten rounds of drawings with 4 meat
prizes given each round. We have a "service project" each month; January will be collecting hats, gloves,
mittens and scarves for needy children in the community. Any questions, contact Elaine Kroft - 717-292-1392.

Cash lottery tickets available for the 1st day of odd months (January and March 1st) $5 for 5 numbers for a
chance at $500 cash.

March 22nd - Doors open at 12:30, bingo starts at 2 pm. Tickets are $15 in advance, $20 at the door and
includes 3 cards for 24 games of bingo. Other special games and raffles will be available. Chocolates from
Anstine's Candy, Fitzkee's Candies and Wilbur Chocolate. Must have a ticket to attend and play bingo.
Refreshments are also available. For tickets, contact Elaine Kroft 717-292-1392, Cathy Strine 717-873-0385
or any Fire Company member.


http://www.gdhspa.org/

Dover Women of Today presented a donation of $300.00 to ACCESS YORK in
recognition of Domestic Violence Awareness Month.

Dover Women of Today also makes an annual donation of Backpacks filled with
health and beauty aids and clothing, etc. to Mr. Sandy's Homeless Veterans
Center in York; and donations of food, clothing, school supplies and Christmas
items to New Hope Ministries in Dover, along with several other donations made
throughout the year and much more! Dover Women of Today appreciates the
kindness and support of the Dover and surrounding communities who sponsor
and attend our fundraising events so that we can continue to contrib-
ute to these outreach organizations.



That hockey goals & portable basketball poles placed in or near the
street are a violation of Section 2326 of the Second Class Township

Code, which prohibits obstructions and nuisances along any public road
in the township.

If you have hockey goals or portable basketball poles, we ask that you
immediately move them out of the right of way of the road and to the back of your

property or driveway where they will not obstruct any vehicles or equipment, or be a
potential cause of accident or injury.



Get your chimney inspected each year to make
sure that it is safe.

Hire a chimney sweep to clean out your chimney
every year.

Get your furnace inspected and complete any
maintenance now before heavy use as the
weather changes.

If the snow gets above 6" be sure to check your
furnaces vents to ensure they are not blocked by
snow piling up.

Change your carbon monoxide detectors
batteries. If you do not have one, but have gas
appliances, you should have one.

Be sure to check Dover Township ordinances in
reference to recreational burning, and controlled
burns.
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LETS TALK!

At Dover Township, we're working harder to earn a seat at your table.
What can we do to make your day better? Dover Township is always striving
to enhance the Dover Community, to ensure local priorities and community
insight are always at the heart of providing great service to our residents!

Let's talk, we would like to hear from you!
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Outhouse Storage & Structures serving the
Central PA and Maryland area with custom
Amish made sheds, garages, and structures.
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Dover Township would like to thank the businesses that appear in our newsletter and to
recognize them each as supporters for our community. If you would like to advertise in
our newsletter please contact Chalet Harris @ charris@dovertownship.org.

It is with the contributions of our advertisers that this newsletter has been produced at a

reduced rate for our residents.
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Find us on the Web:

dovertownship.org

292-2028

Find out why over 12,000 neighbors make
Covenant Insurance their agency of choice!

covenantcares.com
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